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Message from the VA
Lodge President

On June 11 2003, one of the POP's

members forwarded an unauthorized

message on the FOP'S e-mail address citing
a recent decision by the United States
Postal Service to issue a commemorative

first class postage stamp honoring the
Muslim holiday season. The message
requested that all FOP members boycott
the purchase or use of these stamps, citing
as a reason a number of incidents over the

past 20 years involving the loss of
American lives at the hand of Muslims

extremists.

Our country faces an uncertain time in its
War on Terror. What makes America

special, however, is the freedom we
enjoy-even if it means the freedom to
disagree on issues of great passion and
meaning. That is our strength; and that is
why America will prevail.

The Virginia State Lodge considers this

matter closed. If you have any questions
you may contact me at the State Lodge
office.

Dan Blake

President

Virginia State Lodge
Fratemal Order of Police

ending the struggle. During this incident
there were other Rangers nearby but not
within sight. The Ranger under assault
tried to use his radio to call for backup.

The radio did not work as the radio system

did not cover that part of the park.

A Board of Review concluded that the

shooting was justifiable. The Board also
concluded that the lack of radio coverage
was a contributing factor in the shooting
and recommended that it be fixed. The

radio system used by Rangers at BUFF in
2003 is the SAME one used by the Ranger

who could not get back-up in 1981. And,
as in 1981, it still does not cover many

parts of the park vAiqtq active law
enforcement actions occur.

The FOP condemns those, and all, terrorist

acts in the strongest possible terms, and
while the FOP and its members stand

second to none in their patriotism and love
of this countiy, it is not the position of the
FOP to condemn a 1,500 year old world
religion because of the act of a handful of
misguided and evil terrorist who claimed to
have acted in the name of that religion.

The FOP is not unmindful of the terrible

loss of American life caused by these

despicable terrorists. At the same time, the
FOP is about ffatemalism and brotherhood

and helping one another, and it has never

tolerated, and will not tolerate, bigotry
against an entire class of people for the act
ofjust a few of them.
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As we go to press, the Lodge has
learned that FLETC has been

ordered to reduce the length and
scope of NPS park ranger
training. We have sent a letter oj
protest to Secretary Norton.
There will be more information
next issue.

The Illusion of Change

THE STORY; As BUFF works on its

LENA, it has identified its radio system as
a major Ranger safety item and is listing it
as needing to be updated and/or replaced.

THE REST OF THE STORY: In 1981 a

Ranger attempting to make an arrest at

Buffalo National Scenic River (BUFF) was
attacked and physically over powered. As he
was pushed back against a car and with his
assailant yelling at his lady fnend to get the
Rangers gun, the Ranger dropped down,
drew his weapon and shot his assailant thus

FAST FORWARD - Today hundreds and
hundreds of NPS Rangers and Special
Agents work in law enforcement situations
where they either don't have radio coverage
or where they are not supported by a
qualified dispatch service. Today, after the
murder in the line of duty of 5 Rangers in
the last 11 years and 4 in the last 5 years,
little has changed in providing the field
Ranger a radio life-line considered by many
as an industry standard.

Late last fall, the Regional Chief Rangers

presented a draft radio policy to WASO.
That policy was developed by a select
group of field LEOs and led by the NCR's
Chief Ranger. That policy was then vetted
at the filed level by most parks in the
Service with hundreds of comments and

suggestions being made. Many
recommended changes were made and the

final product was endorsed by all 7
Regional Chief Rangers. It was then
presented to WASO. After thousands of
hours of work, where is that policy today?
Was all that work for naught?

In October we will celebrate the third

anniversary of the lACFs report with




















